

District 5 Oregon Area 58

Meeting Minutes

August 14th, 2022

Meeting was opened with the Serenity Prayer at 4pm.

Attending: Carrie B (DCM), Jamie S (Alt DSCM), Christine B (Secretary), Will D (Treasurer), Joe H (Archives), Ron B (CPC), Walt W (Corrections), Jessie C (Grapevine/La Vina), Frank W (GSR - Attitude Adjustment), Chris M (Alt GSR - Attitude Adjustment), Amanda B (GSR - Firing Line), Carmack M (GSR - Men's Book Study), Mario H (GSR - New Horizons), Sarah S (Alt GSR - New Horizons), Charles K (GSR - Not A Glum Lot), Pete L (GSR - Redmond Early Risers), Lynn H (GSR - Rising In Recovery), Todd H (Steps To Sobriety), Tim C (GSR - Sunrise Group), Jake M (GSR - Tuesday Night AA), Brandon C (GSR - Weathering The Storm), Anders W (GSR - WFS Group), Christina L (Al-Anon Liaison), Jen S (Guest - Alt DCM/D9)

Welcome to new GSRs: Lynn H (GSR - Rising In Recovery), Chris M (AGSR - Attitude Adjustment),

Tradition 8 Presentation:

Tradition 8 printout to share with your group:

<https://docs.google.com/document/d/1pce0p6FUDQNSBx8PZOkyhG0WDBxGxLdjZzhN-q5Nkhs/edit?usp=sharing>

District Secretary – Christine B.

Are there any questions or corrections? None. A motion was made to accept the minutes of the July meeting as written, by Carmack M and was seconded by Jake M. **Motion Passed.**

Treasurer Report – Will D. / Position Vacant Learn More

Reported July: Group contributions: \$450.34, Expenses \$1,140.20, Ending Balance \$5,805.67

Greetings-

My name is Will D. and I am an Alcoholic, I am also your district 5 treasurer.

With the help of Christine, I have pieced together the year's financials. Huge thank you to Christine for all of her help. I would really appreciate it if all the chairs would please carefully inspect expenses to date to verify all expenses are properly coded.

In May we received two contribution checks that did not have the group name marked on their checks. I was unable to look up the GSO # in Area 58 Group Lookup. If someone can please claim these I would appreciate it.

GSO 721992 - \$131.75

GSO 641690 – \$239.69

As of July 31, we had \$5,805.67 in our checking account. This is down by ~\$580 from Jan 1. We are approximately \$4,200 behind in contributions to date. To fulfill our budget obligations, we need total contributions of \$2,172 per month for the remainder of 2022.

Expense reporting/reimbursement requests are very inefficient and impossible to track. The lack of clear coding has made it extremely difficult to get everything coded properly and have impeccable books and backup. I have drafted an expense report/reimbursement request form to be submitted with all district expense/reimbursement requests. These reports will be due by the 5th of the month so financials can be prepared prior to the monthly meeting. I am happy to share the excel version with anyone who would like it. Otherwise, you are welcome to fill out by hand. I will contact all District 5 card holders with instructions on filling out the expense report for charges on the district 5 debit cards.

Thank you for allowing me to be of service.

Will D.

A motion was made to accept the March Treasurer's report as delivered by Carmack M and was seconded by Tim C. **Motion Passed.**

DCM Report – Carrie B.

District 5: Hello D5! On July 16th we hosted Amber, our delegate, who came to District 5 to give our entire local fellowship her report back. This was an IN PERSON event. It was a lot of fun, and very informative! We had great Mexican food, a free literature give away and wonderful mini presentations from our D5 committee chairs! This event was well attended. It was great seeing you all there in the flesh!!

Part one Of the Grapevine Pajama Party Storytelling night was held Saturday night and we had 75 members in attendance. Over half were local. We had 6 published GV authors reading their articles, and a bonus presentation by the Chair of the Grapevine board. He presented on what submissions the Grapevine is looking for and also what not to submit. Find a link to the recording of this event on our District 5 Website on the home page. If you missed part one, there is another Virtual Campfire event Area 42 is putting on on Aug 26th 5pm . Find the flier here:

<https://docs.google.com/document/d/12iv0MUww1kRVjNShMZY6-BuBZl8wtAfj6gYmwJk1U/edit?usp=sharing>

Start writing your articles now. The next event will be the in person portion of the grapevine Pajama Party and the storytellers will be YOU! Start announcing at your Home group ASAP. This will be held in Redmond Sep 3rd at 6pm.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/13Fr16fmqKFIMM_F5S0JDIOb3dcJwqMTS/view?usp=sharing

We had 2 GSR Orientations this past month. I met with the new GSR from As Men See it on the 12th and they are now Registered and Official! On the 30th I traveled to Prineville to give an orientation to a new GSR for a new Women's Group in Prineville. It ended up being more helpful to answer her questions as to the difference between Intergroups and General Service. I feel it was an effective meeting and time well spent. Saturday the 23rd from 9am to 11am I was able to help facilitate a group inventory. The TEC Church got a hold of me to help them to figure out whos 2 boxes of supply had been left for the past 3 years in the meeting room downstairs. I was able to come to the conclusion that it was from a young peoples meeting that no longer exists. So I attended the new Young peoples meeting this last Monday, and was able to get someone from that group to accompany me to TEC and collect the 2 boxes.

Jake, GSR for the Tuesday Night AA Group invited me to their business meeting to talk about what a Group inventory is and the different options groups have for inventories. Although I didn't stay for their business meeting after my presentation, I did attend their AA meeting that night and I enjoyed it very much. I am also happy to have been invited to the upcoming business meeting for the Fleeting thoughts group and I'm looking

D5 DCM August 2022

forward to giving a presentation to them on the difference between a Meeting and a Group at 4pm Sunday the 28th. The Not a Glum Lot Group has me coming to their upcoming business meeting as well to give a brief summary of Ambers Conference report. I am happy to come to your group to give a workshop or presentation upon request on anything that pertains to district 5, The Traditions, Concepts, or anything service related. I am excited that the Groups are using their DCM and that I am able to be of service.

Sunday the 17th I attended our Tradition and Concept Study where Past Pacific Regional Trustee Madeleine P presented on Concept 7 and the Power of the purse! Then, last Sunday, the 7th I attended the District 5 Tradition 8 study, and heard a GREAT presentation from a past delegate who is now a staff member at the General Service Office. He shared how he is able to wear only one hat at a time when he is at work, and/or at an AA meeting or AA event. It was very informative.

Monday night I attended the District 5 Event Planning Committee meeting held at the Bend Downtown Library. It was not well attended with only 1 GSR and One Committee Chair, so It was decided the next one would be held online in this Zoom room on Saturday September 24th at 10am. Please put this event in your calendar.

Area 58: The Oregon area assembly is NEXT MONTH! If you havent blocked out the time in your schedule yet, now would be a good time to do so. When: Sep 9th-11th, 2022 Where: Zoom – <http://tiny.cc/area58assembly> OR IN PERSON Please register here:<https://area58.wufoo.com/forms/oregon-area-58-september-service-assembly/> Remember to invite members of your Home group along with you. I will be available after this meeting to answer questions about this upcoming Assembly, and/or your involvement. On that note, please don't hesitate to reach out to me by phone or email for any reason any time.

I will be attending the Regional forum next month in Salt Lake City Utah. Sep 16th-18th. If anyone would like to attend with me you are more than welcome. This will be my first forum. We can do it together! I have included a link if you are interested.

<https://www.2022aapacificregforum.com/>

GSO/AAWS: Please fill this survey out for the 2025 International Convention:

<https://survey.zohopublic.com/public/thankyou.do?uid=UhCs6p&lang=en&responseid=8>

8899400000094903&responsekey=y9CzY4Pp

Yours in Fellowship & Service,

Carrie B.

District 5 DCM

dcm05@aa-oregon.org 541-788-7276

Alternate DCM Report- Jamie S.

Hello District 5, my name is Jamie and I am an alcoholic. My Homegroup is The Firing Line Group and am serving as your ADCM.

I send my most sincere apologies for not being able to attend the Conference Report back last month. I look forward to attending next year.

Upcoming: Sunday the 28th of August at 3pm, September Area Assembly Orientation!! In this zoom room. Please come and bring your AGSR to get information of what will take place at this Area Assembly. I will be happy to answer any questions as they come up.

Last Saturday we had part 1 of the Grapevine Storytelling Night. Part 1 was held online and featured the chair of the Grapevine board and 6 published authors of grapevine articles. Including 1 deaf member from our local community. This was ASL interpreted. Thank you to the committee chairs who attended to give your announcements. If you were unable to attend the 1st part of this event, part 2 is coming up. This event will be in-person and space is limited. Sign up to participate in this fun evening! This will be September 3rd at 6pm in Redmond. Please contact District 5 Secretary Christine to sign up and for location information.

I would also like to remind GSRs AGSRs and Committee Chairs that we as a District will be studying Concept 8 on Sunday the 21st at 4pm in this room. On Sunday September 4th we will be studying T9 at 4pm in this room. Thank you to the committee chairs during our T8 study this last Sunday. And to all GSRs who are making an effort to attend the Tradition and Concept studies to expand your understanding of these vital principles.

Lastly, I would like to advise of what positions are rotating out this year. (even year rotations) This includes Access, Archives, CTF and Grapevine. Archives and Grapevine are interim positions. They won't rotate out until 2024.

In love and service, Jamie S

9712975419

dcm05-alt@aa-oregon.org

Unfinished Business

- September 9-11, 2022 Assembly ride/room share options. Both are available. Talk to Carrie. Charles K shared information that room rates are significantly lower in nearby Newburg, where he will be staying, and he is available to take a passenger.

Committee Reports

Assembly Host Committee: Christine B.

Hello. My name is Christine and I am an alcoholic. This rapidly approaching event is for all of us in District 5, to put on for Area 58. In particular, those of us involved in General Service will want to contribute to the success of this event. We need to fill Host Committee positions. Currently available are the Alt-Chair, Facility Liaison, Self-Support, and Volunteer Chair positions, along with

the Archivist, Dance/Entertainment, and Greeters positions. An email is being sent out to District 5 that includes the position descriptions. Please look these over and find the spot where you would like to help out and let me know. If you know of someone who would be a good fit for a position or committee please pass on that information as well. You can have them contact me at christine.db42@gmail.com or 541.815.1806, or I can contact them. Much of our district is unfamiliar with General Service. We want for this to be a fun, informative event and to inspire unity in our district which was gravely affected by COVID. I hope to hear from each of you soon.

Access Committee: Vacant - Learn More

Archives: Joe H.

Joe H. - Archivist District 5

Hello Everyone,

Re Digital Material:

The archiving for District 5 has been slow, but continues in process. The following are some of the items that are being uploaded to District 5 Archives.

Flyers,

Announcements,

Inventories,

Committee reports,

Rosters,

Financial Reports,

Assembly Agendas,

Secretary Reports,

Business Meeting Minutes,

John the webmaster has been a great help training me to upload different kinds of files.

Re Physical Material:

The storage for the archives at Wall St. Storage is in good order. No physical material has been added this year.

The archives table top display and some old time speaker vinyl records made an appearance at the Area report a few weeks ago.

If anyone has any questions, comments, concerns please feel free to contact me at:

archives@district5aa.org

Cooperation With the Professional Community (CPC): Ron B.

I am Ron, your alcoholic District 5 CPC chair. I was happy to present at the fantastic July 16 Delegate GSC Presentation. I have attended three other local meetings to present what CPC is doing in our District and passed out many Healthcare Professionals packets. Members I speak to seem excited about these packets and are willing to take them to their healthcare professionals, but I have not received any member/GSR inquiries nor any offers to help/participate. The online CPC Planning and Workbook study (every 3rd Wednesday from 6-7 pm) has been disappointing. No one attended the first meeting and only an outside CPC Chair the second meeting. I WAS able to help that particular District Chair with putting together their own packets for professionals. So that's something. Looking forward to a better report next month. (Added: The packets are working. About three quarters of the 100 made have been given out and two people are known to have shown up at meetings because of them).

Thank you for letting me be of service,

Ron

Ronald Bertram
CPC Chair, District 5
New Horizons Group

Cooperation With Treatment Facilities (CTF): Rob L.

(Absent - No report) - Rob will be out for several months due to a surgery. Carrie and Jamie to step in and help. **Please announce the soon to be vacant CTF Chair position.**

Corrections: Walt W.

Still awaiting approval for in person meetings at the main jail to resume. Until then the Virtual Program continues with AA volunteers conducting meetings from the Work Release Facility to the main jail via tablets. The times have changed, we have been asked to arrive at 6:15 for 2 one hour meetings will starting at 6:30 instead of 7:00 so as not to interfere with hourly rounds.

Those who attended the orientation have been put on the approved Virtual Volunteer list, although they have not been officially approved for the in-person meeting list. Also those previously on the Virtual approved list who didn't attended the orientation have been added back to the Virtual approved list. Confusing, but to simplify everyone who was on the Virtual list and those that attended the orientation are approved to the current virtual program.

Thanks for Letting me be of Service
Walt

Grapevine / La Vina: Jessie C.

Hi, my name is Jessie and I am the District 5 Grapevine/La Viña Chair. Parking Lot Ladies is my home group and we meet Sundays at 8:30am.

We had a wonderful online Grapevine/ La Viña Event on August 6th. There were 75 attendees with over half being locals. We heard six Grapevine authors read their stories and the Chair of the Grapevine/La Viña board shared information about submitting a story for the magazine. A recording of the event can be found on the District 5 website in the "recent workshops" section. Our District 5 DSM held a raffle after the meeting and gave away five Grapevine published books to attendees.

The second Grapevine/La Viña event will be on September 3rd at 6pm at Christine's house in Redmond. Members who were inspired to write their own story can come and read it to the group. In order to attend this free event, please RSVP and we can share the address. Members can text 541-788-7276 or email me, Jessie C., at Grapevine@District5aa.org to RSVP. GSRs, please share information about this event at your home group.

Link to Grapevine submitting guidelines:

If your home group has a GV rep, please give them my contact information so that they can be on my committee. I am looking forward to meeting all the Grapevine reps in the District. My email is Grapevine@District5aa.org.

Literature: Vacant - Learn More

Public Information (PI): Brian R.

(Absent) Hello District 5,

I have been working on PI in a bit of a limited capacity but finally my trips back and forth from Utah are done. In the past couple of weeks I have picked up five committee members. We are scheduling our first meeting next week. The committee members are excited to help. I have reached out to a couple of groups suggesting to make a PI representative a service position at the home group level. The feedback back has been so so, the main issue is they don't have all their positions filled now. I am excited for our committee to get out in the public and be a positive resource. I have been placing our information cards at meetings and have pinned a couple up in stores where they have the little information cork board.

Yours in love and service

Brian R

Website: John S.

(Absent) My name is John Stark, and I am your alcoholic webmaster. Sorry to miss another meeting. I am on a road trip with my wife celebrating our 26th wedding anniversary and mountain biking in Idaho and Montana. Hope to be on next month's call.

Here is my update for August 2022: Website traffic for the past 30 days: As of this past Monday, we have had 1,947 unique visitors to the website. That is up ~ 10% over July numbers. Unique visitors are only counted once even though someone may return to the site multiple times over the past 30 days. Our top five visited pages are:

1. Calendar page
2. Contact page
3. About District 5 page (#4 last month)
4. About GSR page (#3 last month)
5. District 5 Committee Job Descriptions page (New to the top 5)

Our busiest website traffic days for the past 30 days are Monday's, Tuesday's, and Thursday's. My activities this month: • - Calendar updates. • - Creating new email accounts. • - Added and/or removed flyers from Home page and Calendar/Announcements page. A couple additional items (recurring): • - I am happy to add any events, etc. to the website that you wish as long as they meet the District 5 Guidelines. • -

Please review your specific page (GSR, Committee, etc.) and let me know if you want anything added or removed.

That's all from me! Have a great August everyone and remember to keep smiling.

Regards, John Stark D5

Webmaster Dude

ad hoc Hybrid Meeting Committee

Christine: The research has been done. I have a whole bunch of information on options for doing this. We just need an Access Chair to make it happen.

GSR Reports

We Are Not A Glum Lot (Charles K - GSR)

My name is Charles and I'm an Alcoholic. My home group is "We Are Not a Glum Lot." We meet MWF, 12 Noon, 554 Newport, Bend, Oregon. At our July business meeting, we filled our 3 vacant Secretary positions for the rest of the year, and 2 out of 3 coffee positions. Also a CTF liaison. At our August business meeting, we filled the last coffee position, so the only open position is.....you guessed it: Alternate GSR But here's a shocker.....after our August business meeting 2 folks separately came up to me and said they would run for Alt GSR. Stay tuned, as they will be voted on, in September. Our August business meeting had 15 attendees, setting a new record for our group. It was a lively meeting, and lots of laughter. We voted to have our DCM, Carrie, come in September and summarize the Area 58 Delegate's report on the annual Conference, since Yours Truly, here, was out of town on that Saturday. Since we switched from quarterly business meetings to monthly, earlier this year, our business meetings are finishing in just under one hour. People seemed pleased with that. Our Agendas are more manageable. We continue to split our economic 7th Tradition pie in three ways: GSO, District 5, and Intergroup. I will looking forward to the voting in McMinnville in September, on our prudent reserve in Area 58. Also for the Treasurer's Report, and so forth. See you there. (Added: The theme of the Assembly is We Are Not A Glum Lot).

In service,

Charles K

GSR

We Are NOT a Glum Lot

ctk787@gmail.com

Attitude Adjustment (Frank W. - GSR)

Attitude Adjustment meets, 7:00AM Monday – Friday at TEC and Hybrid.

We have about 40 contributing members, 20 of which are exceptionally active by participating in multiple meetings and or service / group participation. While attendance is down recently due to both Covid and multiple other AM meeting options now we continue to try to carry the AA message to each other and the greater community.

Recent exciting changes include electing Chris M. to the alternate GSR position and voting to include the Lord's Prayer as an optional closing for all meetings. We have also turned the Tuesday meeting into an As Bill See's It study.

Frank W.

GSR

Tuesday Night AA (Jake M - GSR)

My name is Jake and I am an Alcoholic.

My home group is Tuesday Night AA. Our group meets Tuesday nights at 7pm at Bend Church of the Nazarene. The church is located on 27 th just south of Neff. We are an open, one hour discussion meeting most weeks. On the first Tuesday of every month we have a speaker meeting. We have had 30ish people on average at our meetings and are always happy to have more.

Our group is seeing 20 – 30 people on average, with a good amount more on the first Tuesday of the month. We have a fairly consistent group of 15 or so people showing up weekly, along with a varying number of those coming from other local groups and visitors to bend. We get the occasional newcomers as well.

We are fully funded and have been donating a portion to all other levels of the organization. There was talk of changing our contributions to match current needs but I am not sure if the changes were ever implemented.

I would also like to thank Carrie for coming out and speaking at our last biz meeting about the different options for our proposed group inventory. We appreciate your time and effort.

In grateful service,
Jake M
GSR
Tuesday Night AA

Rising In Recovery (Lynn H - GSR)

I was the new AGSR for Rising In Recovery online group and am now assuming the GSR position since our Shannon resigned her position.

Our group is strong in attendance; (45-50) AA folks from all time zones, ages, diversity meet to seek and give support to the newcomer in a welcoming safe environment. (Added: We have a couple of newcomers each week).

We are holding steady as we transition through change and growth with new leadership and filling service positions.

Personally, I know my higher power is leading us as we keep principles before personalities in service. That being said...despite my willingness, its a big learning curve & responsibility, so I am seeking a service sponsor with a sense of humor.

So glad to be part of District 5 in service.

Respectfully,
Lynn H.

The Sunrise Group (Tim C - GSR)

The Sunrise group meets at the First presbyterian Church Monday through Friday at 7am. Each day is guided by AA approved literature. Our attendance is growing, we average about 8 people with Monday and Friday being our higher attendance days. We are financially on our feet with a prudent reserve and contributed to GSO, Area 58, D5 and COIG in July. (Added: Jeff K was elected to AGSR position).

Thank you for letting me of service,
Tim C

Redmond Early Risers (Pete L - GSR)

My name is Pete and I'm an alcoholic. My home group is *Redmond Early Risers*; we meet Monday through Friday, at 7:00 AM. We hold a business meeting on the first Tuesday of every month.

Our group conscience this month resulted in the following:

- We voted on Motions 4 & 5 from the May Area Assembly. The group agreed to vote yes on both motions.
- One of our members was approached about donating five AA books to a local corrections facility. The group voted unanimously to fulfill that request using group funds.
- Our host facility, Zion Lutheran Church, helps support the Jericho Road Outreach Program by collecting donations of food, cash, and other items. We discussed the possibility of making announcements or assisting in some way with these efforts. The group is stuck between recognizing it as a good cause with an opportunity to be helpful, and the possibility that engaging directly as a group could go against AA traditions. If anyone has experience with something similar, I'd really appreciate some insight to bring back to my group!

Thanks!

Pete L.

GSR || Redmond Early Risers

(631) 355-5369

The Firing Line (Amanda B - GSR)

The Firing Line Group of Alcoholics now meets Tuesday nights at 7:30 p.m. at Turning Points which is located at 389 SW Scalehouse Ct Ste 120 in Bend. This month we discussed and made plans to make contributions to District 5 and GSO which is something we haven't done since the pandemic. We are a Big Book Study except for the last Tuesday of the Month which is a speaker meeting. August speaker meeting will be on Tuesday, Aug. 30 with Dee visiting from FL from the Three Leg Group and there will be a short presentation on Tradition 8 as well. Everyone is invited to attend.

In love and service,
Amanda

Steps To Sobriety (Todd H - GSR)

Greetings District 5,

I am pleased to report that myself and 18 others completed the second half of our group inventory in July.

I also want to let you know that Steps is now having a group birthday night for the Steps to Sobriety group this meeting is on the Last Friday of the month at 530 pm..

August cake takers are...

Daryl 16 years

Darren 4 years

Thanks for my sobriety

Todd H

Gsr

Steps to Sobriety

New Horizons (Mario H - GSR)

My name is Mario and I am an Alcoholic. My group is New Horizons. Our group meets Monday - Thursday at noon at TEC (Trinity Episcopal Church) 469 NW Wall St, Bend, Oregon.

Tuesday Big Book study, Wednesday Speaker meeting, and Thursday Beginners meeting. It has been a great month!

Thank you District 5 because the Delegate area 58 General Conference report event was well organized, well attended and very effective. We had our monthly business meeting on July 4th and so thankful because my AGSR cover me, I was half of the month on vacations but was really nice to come back and see how hard the members of my group work to cover a service position when is needed. I am very happy that our group has bylaws because they have been a great blueprint in my role as a GSR.

For more information regarding our meetings, updates, and upcoming events, visit our website: NewHorizonsGroupAA.com.

Yours in Service,

Mario H

New Horizons Group GSR

[541 948 2220](tel:5419482220)

billsfriendmario@gmail.com

Liaison Reports

Intergroup: (Frank W.)

COIGAA continues to operate successfully supporting around 45 active groups in District 5 carrying their message of AA. We do this by maintaining a website and providing a 24 hour "Hotline" so that people seeking information or help can reach AA. We also create an updated quarterly meeting schedule and contact information both online and in print, operate an office and bookstore, and have several monthly and seasonal fellowship related activities.

COIGAA has a current annual budget of about \$52,000 supported mainly by group contributions. We have two paid employees that run the office and bookstore who's salaries account for roughly 40% of our contributions from the participating groups. We have a monthly hybrid business meeting every 4 th Sunday attended by supporting group's IGRs, committee members and officers.

As with many groups since Covid we have seen a slight decrease and change in participation and group contributions but as is usual with AA endeavors we continue to operate on a tight budget but God provides what we need.

Frank Wood
Chairperson

AI-Anon: Christina L.

In the spirit of cooperation and not affiliation I'd like to update District 5 AA on the following:

- As of June, there is a new AI-Anon Intergroup Liaison named Christina L. Christina is interested in collecting a list of willing AA speakers to speak at AI-Anon Intergroup events. Christina's email address is: neuropsychnursechristina@gmail.com
- Attached is AI-Anon's District 5 most recent meeting schedule. Most meetings offer a hybrid Zoom/in-person model. Please feel free to share with your groups.
- District 5 AI-Anon is currently seeking a District Rep and District Rep Alternate. In the meantime, Group Reps are meeting consistently to continue doing District 5 AI-Anon business
- At the Intergroup Ogden Campout on July 30, there were both AA and AI-Anon speakers. Several people commented to Christina that hearing the AI-Anon speaker in addition to the AA speaker was powerful.
- We're planning on having AA and AI-Anon speakers at the Crescent Lake Campout on September 17
- Thank you so much for your service, and for inviting me to your monthly business meeting!

YPAA: Vacant

New Business

- Introduction of Expense Report / Reimbursement Request form, Will D. Please use it and ask if you have any questions.
- Motion to Extend Archivist Term, Jamie S - pushed to next meeting. (Attached).
- Motion to Eliminate GSR Scholarship Program, Jamie S - pushed to next meeting. (Attached).

Closing Announcements / Questions

- Open Service Positions: *Interim positions to 2022 rotation OR full until the 2024 rotation*: Access, Literature

Motion to adjourn: Will D

Motion Seconded: Frank W

Motion passed.

Meeting was closed with the Responsibility Statement at 5:31pm.

Tools for GSRs

[GSR report ideas for District report \(1\) \(2\).pdf](#)

[Sample GSR Report to your Group \(1\) \(1\).pdf](#)

[Service Resume Ideas: Service Resume for DISTRICTS \(5\).pdf](#)

GSR Pamphlet: [P-19 - GSO General Service Representative](#)